

July 7, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Suzana D. Ristic-Crumble, Agent Remedies, Inc. 5666 North Teutonia Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Ms. Ristic-Crumble:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 5666 North Teutonia Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Remedies") be denied based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses not be renewed based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

ny ifuny yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARD

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Jay K. Stamates, Agent 631, LLC 712 E. Clarke St. Milwaukee, WI 53212

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Stamates:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, June 23, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Tavern Dance license for the premises at 631 N. Milwaukee St. ("Star Bar") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon past problems with the premises and aldermanic testimony.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

) ,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



July 7, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Jesus Lechuga 1513 South 22nd Street Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Mr. Lechuga:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 1993 South Muskego Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("El Duranguito Bar") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that your license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said premises will be closed at midnight June 30, 2009 due to the expiration of that license on that date. Thereafter, the suspension of this license will be in effect from the time of the Common Council action on July 7, 2009 through that same time on July 16, 2009.

Very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD

File Copy



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Jagdish Patel, Agent Clybourn Supermarket, LLC 3972 South 96th Street Greenfield, WI 53228 Attorney Roberto Ledesma 2855 South 13th Street Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Patel and Attorney Ledesma:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the renewal application as agent for Clybourn Supermarket, LLC for a Class "A" Malt license for the premises at 2903 West Clybourn Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Milwaukee Foods") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal application for a Class "A" Malt license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "A" Malt license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

Said premises will be closed from 12:01 a.m., July 26, 2009, through midnight, August 4, 2009.

yory many yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division MPD/File Copy



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Cierk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Salvatore Salvo, Agent Pop Promotions, LLC Milwaukee, WI 53203 Attorney Michael A.I. Whitcomb 633 W. Wisconsin Ave., Ste. 510 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Mr. Salvo and Attorney Whitcomb:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the renewal applications as agent for Pop Promotions, LLC for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 606 South 5th Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Texture") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

Said premises will be closed from 12:01 a.m., July 26, 2009 through midnight, August 4, 2009.

/ / / July Jours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD File Copy



July 7, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Andrew P. Arena, Agent Old World, LLC 1110 North Old World Third Street, Suite 515 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Mr. Arena:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal applications as agent for Old World, LLC for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses for the premises at 1044 North Old World Third Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Buckhead Saloon") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses in which the Committee recommended that your license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You represented yourself.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, your objections and arguments, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

Said premises will be closed from 12:01 a.m., July 26, 2009, through midnight, August 4, 2009.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD File Copy



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Cler

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

July 7, 2009

Jerome E. Kosmoski 9312 West Loomis Road, No. 2 Franklin, WI 53132 Michael Maistelman, Esq. Maistelman & Associates, LLC 5027 West North Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Kosmoski and Mr. Maistelman:

This is to notify you that on June 22, 2009 the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 3402 South 16th Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Sand Castle") be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood objections.

On June 26, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension based upon the police report and neighborhood objections. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of July 7, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, though you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your objections, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew the Class "B" Tavern license with a sixty (60) day suspension based upon the police report, and neighborhood objections.

Said premises will be closed from 12:01 a.m. July 11, 2009, through midnight, September 8, 2009.

ry thuly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD File Copy



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Cheryl C. Meeks 5512 W. Center St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Meeks:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Loading Zone special permit be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF090057



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Lacueta D. Lewis 7701 W. Courtland Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53218

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Lewis:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, June 22, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 7225 W. Chapman Place ("Reason's Sports Bar & Grill") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon aldermanic testimony and lack of experience of the applicant.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your applications. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your applications.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

, RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Mohammad F. Nazer, Agent Loza Food, LLC 2701 W. Wisconsin Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Nazer:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, June 23, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt license for the premises at 2701 W. Wisconsin Ave. ("Lucky Supermarket") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area and neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

July 7, 2009

Ana M. Razo, Agent La Guadalupana, LLC 6963 S. 13th St. Oak Creek, WI 53154

Dear Ms. Razo:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, June 22, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 1520 W. Lincoln Ave. ("La Guadalupana") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid your license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Arron D. Simonson 7485 Hill Valley Ct. Greendale, WI 53129

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Simonson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report, which was provided to you along with the notice of hearing.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall. Pursuant to sec. 90-5-9-c, Milwaukee Code of Ordinances, you may not reapply for a license within 12 months of the date of denial.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: Common Council/City Clerk's Office - License Division

CCF090057



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Julie R. Coy 1611 S. 115th Ct. #14 West Allis, WI 53214

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Coy:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

1 /

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF090057



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

July 7, 2009

Carrie L. Lehmann W167 N7238 Briargate La Muskego, WI 53150

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Lehmann:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 22, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF090057